
       “How can I be a presence of peace during so much chaos?” 
       This is the question I have repeatedly asked myself since the
news broke of violence in Israel. 
        I took off a few days over midterm break, and with my Juzu
(Buddhist prayer beads) in hand, I spent hours chanting. I
meditated on a world where Oneness is fully realized. I read
poetry by the late Zen Master Thich Nhat Hanh. 
       Yes, as a chaplain, it is important for me to spiritually center
myself so that I can care for others. In the spirit of Thich Nhat
Hanh, I must have peace within so that I may create peace in the
world. I lean on my twenty-year Buddhist practice to help me do
so. I chant. I meditate. I cultivate calmness. I tend to all of those
I have been called to care for. I, like so many Buddhist chaplains,
strive to be a presence of peace for all faculty, staff, and students,
no matter their faith or secular traditions. Even during chaos, we
practice to remain centered.  
       I sit with those who are scared, those who are deeply grieving
this violence. I go home and breathe carefully and deeply. I reset
and come to campus again the next day ready to provide care for
those who need a compassionate presence.
       I wonder, dear reader, how you are caring for yourself
through the chaos. How are you processing the images of war on
tv and computer screens? Are you taking walks in nature? Are
you visiting your place of worship? Are you checking in on
friends and family? 
       Like me, are you meditating on or praying for peace?
       I urge our community to think about members who are
suffering. I urge us to exercise even more compassion for each
other. We never know what burdens another may be carrying.
Beings from multiple faith traditions are grieving this violence.
May we be a loving presence for all. And do not forget that our
University’s wonderful counselors and chaplains are here to support
you. Yes, one of the greatest gifts we are given is that of
community. May we be a supportive and loving community today
and always. May we keep peace within so that we may foster
peaceful spaces for all. May a world of peace and Oneness come into
being. 
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For more information about the Spiritual Life Center, including info on our
student groups, go to our webpage - link in the email signature. You can

also visit our Linkt.ree (Link is in email).

Dates to Remember

11 a.m. Worship with Church of the

Covenant

4:30 p.m. Roman Catholic Mass 

Weekly on Sundays in Snidow Chapel:

12 p.m. Lunch panel - East Room

3 p.m. Bullet melting ceremony -

Outside Dillard Fine Arts Center     

(Rain location - Pavilion)

5-7 p.m. Artist reception - Daura

Museum of Art

Through Dec. 7 - Exhibition - Daura

Museum of Art

Friday, October 20

WHEN DO YOU FEEL SAFE?

(See more details on page 3 poster)

The week of October 23-27The week of October 23-27  

is LAVENDER WEEKis LAVENDER WEEK

(Details in box on Left)(Details in box on Left)

Wednesday, November 1

8 p.m. in Snidow Chapel

SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE

Anyone who has experienced a loss is

invited. Contact the SLC to have a candle

lit even if you cannot attend. Email

SpiritualLife@lynchburg.edu or call

434.544.8348.
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